

August 24,2023
The regular meeting of the Board of Supervisors of the Township of Cranberry for August 24,2023 was called to order  at 7:00PM by Matt McSparren Chairman. Those in attendance were Matt McSparren, Bob Betzold,  and Eric Heil (Township Manager).  Guests were recorded in the attendance book.  This meeting was recorded.
Twp. Manager Eric Heil informed the board that late on 08/23/23, Josh Sterling of the County Planning Commission has sent the FFY 2023 CDBG resolution and Agreement and recommended that this agenda be amended to allow for action to be taken on this CDBG matter. A motion to amend the agenda was made by Matt McSparren, seconded by Bob Betzold, (Matt McSparren-yes, Bob Betzold – yes, Fred Buckholtz -absent) motion passed. Item #4 under agenda items was added to the agenda. 

PUBLIC COMMENTS - None.
ADOPTION OF AGENDA

· Matt McSparren made a motion to adopt the agenda, seconded by Bob Betzold, motion carried (Matt McSparren - yes, Bob Betzold – yes, Fred Buckholtz - absent).
1.  MINUTES
· Matt McSparren then asked for any additions or corrections to the minutes of the August 10,2023 meeting.  Bob Betzold made a motion to approve the minutes as presented.  Matt McSparren seconded, motion carried (Matt McSparren - yes, Bob Betzold – yes, Fred Buckholtz - absent).

2.  EXPENDITURES
· Bob Betzold made a motion to approve the expenditures, seconded by Bob Betzold motion carried (Matt McSparren - yes, Bob Betzold – yes, Fred Buckholtz - absent).
3.  PERSONS/ITEMS ON THE AGENDA –

1. Board was presented with  a request from the Franklin Area Chamber of Commerce for sponsorship of the Applefest Festival. There was brief discussion as to the history of the Township’s support and donation. A motion to sponsor in the amount of $500 was made by Matt McSparren, seconded by Bob Betzold. (Matt McSparren-yes, Bob Betzold-yes, Fred Buckholtz-absent)  Motion passed. 
2. Short Term Rental Ordinance discussion. Board was presented with a clean copy or the proposed Short Term Rental Ordinance. This version was approved by the township solicitor and only has minor wording changes from the last version discussed at previous meetings. A public hearing will be scheduled for the evening meeting in September. No official action was taken. 
3. The existing Fireworks ordinance was discussed briefly, and in the future, an amendment will be discussed to clarify some language and permitting. No official action was taken. 
4. The board was presented with the FFY2023 CDBG agreement and resolution 8-2023. After brief discussion, motion to approve both was made by Bob Betzold, seconded by Matt McSparren. (Matt McSparren-yes, Bob Betzold-yes, Fred Buckholtz – yes). Motion passed. 
4.  STAFF REPORTS – 
Township Manager - Eric Heil provided the board with the following updates: The results of a PennDOT traffic study had been received from PennDOT, which studied SR 257 at Education drive relating to whether a permissive left turn signal was appropriate for northbound 257 traffic turning on to Education Dr. The result of the study showed that this would be warranted. Costs to enact this change were being explored, to include a new signal head, signage, and reprogramming of the signal computer. Once a final cost is known, Cranberry School District will be approached about splitting costs. Reported that Eric attended the 2023 PSATS Regional Forum in Erie, PA. The CVGA had a pre-bid meeting for the mall water plant upgrades. The second and final Peterbuilt truck ordered in early 2021 was finally being delivered on August 25th. 

 5.  PUBLIC COMMENTS – 
Resident Gordon Bickel spoke about recent first responder deaths across the state.  

6.  COMMENTS OF MEMBERS – 
Member Bob Betzold commented that Ray Rice has provided steel plating to the township, and he wished to thank him.    
  The next regular meeting of the Board of Supervisors of the Township of Cranberry will be September 14, 2023, at 10:30 AM. There being no further business, Bob Betzold made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:13

PM. Seconded by Matt McSparren. (Matt McSparren -yes, Bob Betzold-yes, Fred Buckholtz-absent) motion passed.
ATTEST:
Eric Heil
Township Manager


